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Information about our next Rotary Meeting (usually held at Cambridge Bowling Club, 7.10 for 7.30 am): 

Wednesday 18th October 2023 

Speaker:  J D Donoghue of the RAC                    Topic:   From Hooves to Highways                                     

On Duty:  Speaker Host, Introduction & thanks:  Mike Graham                             Set up/Pack up:  Max Puddey 

Coming up soon 
Wednesday 25th October 2023 

Speaker:  NO MEETING TODAY 
Topic:  n/a 
 
Speaker Host, Intro & thanks: n/a 
Set up/pack up:  n/a 

 
 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 
  
1.   Please keep COLLECTING for and PUBLICISING  
        the Fete! Peter Pearse still needs your help! 
2. Peter Wagner needs volunteers for the Driver 

Education event which is scheduled for 30th 
November. Please contact him for details. 

3. Jim Berry is seeking assistance with the school 
collections for the RSL Poppy Day. Please let him 
know if you can help. 

NEWS FROM LAST WEEK 
 
 We almost had a full turnout for our Annual General Meeting this time, with only Libby, John and Brian not 
being able to attend. President Frank declared the AGM open at 7.40 am and we then worked our way 
through the agenda. The minutes of the last AGM held on12th October 2022 were confirmed, and there 
were no matters arising from them. Next the President and Committee Reports for the year to 30 June 2023 
were accepted and approved, as were the Financial Statements for the year under consideration. Graham 
McHarrie, our Treasurer, explained that the requirement to audit our accounts under the Charitable 
Collections Act has changed, and we now need only a formal review to take place. Rod Lane was 
unanimously appointed to undertake this role. The Election of Officers for the 2024/25 year then took place 
and positions filled were Treasurer (Graham McHarrie); Secretary (Peter Burns); Youth Vocational & Public 
Image (Jeremy Wood); and International (Don Holywell). The remaining positions will be filled as soon as 
possible by negotiation. Jeremy Wood was then invited to bring us up to date with the concept of 
Regionalisation that is being explored at present, and it is likely that Australia will be teamed with New 
Zealand and the South Pacific. WA has a head start as we have just amalgamated our 2 Districts into one. 
There is still a lot of planning and negotiation to take place, but there is nothing further that our Club needs 
to do at this point. Wembley Junior Cricket sausage sizzles are about to start again, and Peter Pearse gave 
us the latest on the Fete plans. Hopefully we can get an electrician to do complimentary checks on electrical 
goods. Volunteers are needed for the RSL school collections and the Driver Education on 30th November. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Birthdays: Judy James (18 Oct)    

Wedding anniversaries: none this time 

Rotary anniversaries: none this time  

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).                Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary                                       
 

Without geometry life is pointless!  

mailto:libbylarsen@westnet.com.au

